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Lions District 13K Newsletter-August 2014 

Hi Lions all of District 13K, 
As we start our new Lions year, let’s all pledge to do our 
best for our District. Our leaders in the past have worked 
hard and left a very progressive Lions District for us to 
work with. I am sure you have heard that Multiple District 

13 will be Redistricting in the year of 2016-2017. Some of 
the Districts do not have the required 1250 members to 
get the benefits from LCI (Lions clubs International), 

leaving them at a great disadvantage. By redistricting from 10 districts down 
to 7, all districts in Multiple District 13 will be eligible for benefits from LCI. 
District 13K has kept its membership well over the minimum due to the good 
hard-working leaders and Lions. With this in mind, I would like to thank the 
preceding Cabinets and Lions for a job well done. I will do my best to         
continue with tradition and keep 13K near the top of the Pride. 

 Speaking of the Pride, you will hear the expression “Strengthen the 
Pride” many, many times this year. It is the theme of our new International 
President Lion Joe   Preston from the State of Nevada. Our President is one 
of the most dynamic individuals you will ever meet. When he speaks, he has 
your attention from the beginning of his talk to the very end. He keeps you 
hanging on every word wanting to know what the next word will be and know 
that it’s great to be a Lion. If his speech isn’t enough to keep your attention, 
his theme song will. He wrote, composed, and sings the song “Strengthen the 
Pride” and he is good. 

The word Pride comes from a pride of lions, a family of lions. President 
Joe is pushing to get the family involved in Lions. If we are going to continue 
to grow Lions and gain more members, we will need to get the family                 
involved. When the children are involved at a young age, they will continue to 
be involved in Lions as adults. There are many ways to get the whole family 
involved. You can start a Leo Club as young as the 5th or 6th grade and   
continue on through Junior High and have the  students thinking Leos into 
high school. The Cub program is for ages 3-12. We already have a start with 
all of the Leo Clubs in our district; we need to be thinking of more ways to  
involve our youth and families in Lions. 

As always, the International Convention was entertaining, very             
interesting, and educational. My family and I have been to several              
International Conventions beginning in 1977—this was our 10th International 
Convention. The education and training I received at this convention was  
intense. I would like to thank the Lions of 13K for giving me the opportunity to 
obtain this training and to work for you. 

.                         (Continues on page 3) 

BEEF IT UP! 



 2 

Just  
Dropping a 
Line….  
  (with 1st Vice  
District Governor Dan 

            O’Connor)  

    Hello Lions All, 

 Pam & I attended a picnic at  

Licking Valley Lions. And installed there 

new officers. We had great time!  

      We attended our first  

International Convention. We kept very 

busy we met a lot of interesting people. 

Pam liked the flag ceremonies and 

thought the entertainment was very 

good. I have never seen so many Lions 
in one place. Unfortunately we had 

some issues with the busing on the first 

day, however, after that the busing got 
better. 

     Congratulations to Richard for  
getting inducted in as Governor.  

     I am looking forward to starting my 

visitations in region 2.    
 

Yours in Lionism,  

1st VDG Dan O’Connor 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Let’s talk  

about it!  

With 2nd Vice District Governor Sue Diehm 

Hello, Fellow Lions of 13-K 

ASK 1.  That is a phrase you’ll be   
hearing a lot this Lions year.  It is     

International President Joe Preston’s 
request to all Lions.  His theme is 
“Strengthen the Pride.”  We can         
accomplish this by recruiting new  
members to energize and strengthen 
our Lions clubs. 

Where do we find these potential  
members?  Take advantage of places 
where your Lions club meets the     
public.  For instance, last Sunday our 
Lions club participated in the Carroll 
Market.  We sold our baked goods and 
cookbooks there.  We passed out a 
number of Lions brochures, and talked 
to a few people who seemed interested 
in visiting our club.  We may not get 
any new members from this, but it’s 
worth a try! 

Governor Richard and 1st VDG Dan have 
just returned from the International 
Convention in Toronto.  I’m sure they 
will be sharing their experiences from 
the Convention in the district newsletter 

and when they make their club          
visitations. 

I have set up several of my club       
visitations, and am looking forward to 
visiting the Lions clubs in Region 1.  
  
Yours in Lionism, 

2nd VDG Sue Diehm 
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(continue Moos from Governor Richard) 
CST Sharon is working very hard on the 

District Directory and we hope to have it ready 
for the printers soon. One hold up is that some 
clubs still have not sent a copy of the PU101 
or at least a note explaining who their club offi-
cers are. We need the names of the officers 
with their address, e-mail, phone number, 
and the office they hold. These are needed 
to get the correct information in the directory.          

          PLEASE RUSH! 
The District needs a volunteer from Zone 2 

and Zone 8 to be Central Ohio Lions Eye Bank 
Trustees. We also need a Lions Project for 
Canine Companions for Independence     
Trustee. Their information will be in the          
directory. We need them fast 

District 13K has been assigned the 
speaker for our District Convention It is ID 
Mike Molenda from District 5M6 of Hastings 
MN. Lion Mike Molenda is scheduled to speak 
at 10 other conventions in the next year and a 
half. He and his wife Linda will be traveling 
North America and keeping very busy. Lion 
Sharon and I were lucky to meet the 
Molenda’s at the International Convention. 
They are very nice and I hear that he is a very 
good speaker. More will come as I learn more 
about the Lion Molenda’s. 

To hear President Preston’s theme song 
go to the following link: 
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/mp3/
strengthen-the-pride-song.mp3 
And to learn more about the Family Club    
Program go to the following links: 
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/
mpfm37.pdf 
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/
mpfm33.pdf 

Yours in Lionism,  

District Governor Richard Sweeney 

 It’s  
G R E A T  
to be a  
Lion! 

 

COUNCIL of  

GOVERNORS  

Meeting in Columbus 

AUGUST 1st-3rd 

 

CABINET  

MEETINGS: 
 

*Sunday, August 10th, 

1pm-Rushville Building,  

(corner of S.R.664 & U.S. 22)  
  

*Sunday, November 2nd,          

1pm-Millersport Club House 
 

*Sunday, February 8th,   

1pm-Millersport Club House  
 

 

  

CHECK FOR UPCOMING ZONE 

MEETING DATES FOR THIS 

UPCOMING 

ZONE  

MEETINGS: 
 

November 2014: 
 

Mon.  11/3 Zone 8 

Mon.  11/10 Zones 4/5 

Tues.  11/11 Zone 6 

Wed.  11/12 Zone 7 

Mon.  11/17 Zone 1 

Tues.  11/18 Zones 2/3 

Important 

    Dates 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/mp3/strengthen-the-pride-song.mp3
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/mp3/strengthen-the-pride-song.mp3
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/mpfm37.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/mpfm37.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/mpfm33.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/mpfm33.pdf
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Cattle  

Call 

Chesterhill Lions celebrated 60 years of  

service to their community. It was a very 

nice evening. The 

Mayor thanked the 

Lions Club for all 

their service and how 

much they are  

Appreciated them. 

Pictured are IPDG Bill 

Schultz presenting 

outgoing President 

Nelson Myers a  

certificate of  

    Appreciation.  

 

 

Another highlight of 

the evening was (13F) 

Lion Jackie Christenson 

portraying the famous 

challenging speech of 

HELEN KELLER. She did 

a fantastic job and 

gave an enlightening 

encounter of the event 

and the history of the 

Lions.    

 

 

 

 

Immediate Past 

President Lion 

Nelson Myers is 

passing the gavel 

to incoming  

President Terry 

Fleming.  

 

Chesterhill Lions 

Club 

Pickerington Lions 

IPDG Bill shakes hand of outgoing 

president Jeff  Seaman as incoming 

president Bernie Hatem looks on. 

President 
Jeff Seaman 
with newest 
Melvin 
Jones  
Fellowship 
Award  
Recipient, 
Past  
President  
Jo Ann  
Seaman   

The Pickerington Lions held it’s 
annual club picnic, awards  
ceremony and officer installation 
on June 26.  District Governor Bill 
Schultz (now IPDG)  was on hand 
to install their new officers… 
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 Pomeroy-Middleport 

Lions Club 
 

Six Members from the Pomeroy-

Middleport Lions Club worked in their 

fair booth  

preparing for the upcoming 

 MEIGS COUNTY FAIR  
which begins  

AUGUST 11th  
They buried the electric with conduit, 

insulated the ceiling and plumbed water 

to the inside of the 

booth.  They will 

be going back to 

clean and finish up 

getting ready for 

opening day! 

 

Wishes to  

Say 

 Thanks... 

Alexander Lions Club     
The Alexander      

Lions Club will once 

again operating their 

food stand at the     

  Athens                      
County Fair               

                     August 4 thru 9  

Please  come to enjoy the fair, visiting 

with the Lions and Leos and some       

delicious food, prepared on sight.    

Menu consists of:                                              

Hot Dogs,   Coney Dogs,                                                

 Fish Sandwiches, 

French Fries,          

Hamburgers, Cheeseburgers and 

the “ Worlds Famous”                    

        Lionburger.    

 Yummy! 

 

Also available are Pepsi, Mt. Dew, Dr. 

Pepper, Water, Gatorade, Lemonade, 

Iced Tea and Coffee. 

                                                     

If you wish to come early, 

breakfast is served from 8 

A.M. to Noon. 

 

WE HAVE SOMETHING FOR               

      EVERYONE!! 

Licking Valley Lions 

A special thanks to the Heath Lions from the Licking 

Valley Lions during  

Some of the Heath Lions traveled to the Licking 

Valley area to help the Licking Valley Lions Club 

with the float that they had in their 4th of July     

parade.  Licking Valley Lions Christopher Crossan, and 

Sandy Crossan are pictured with Heath Lions Ken Scott, 

Fran Heimerl, and Amanda Scott (in pink} decorating 

the float and preparing to ride in the Hanover Kaboom 

Parade. Sandy Crossan said “the Licking Valley Lions 

are so appreciative of these three Heath Lions that have 

done so much to help”.  
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SWEET CORN FESTIVAL IS ABOUT 

LIONS TEAMWORK 
 

On August 27 thru August 30 the Millersport Lions Club will host their 
largest fundraising project, the ever popular Sweet Corn Festival. 
While year round preparation and planning by its members have 
been the key to its success, it takes the support, dedication and 
teamwork of their fellow Lions and Lioness Clubs to host an event of 
such size and reputation.  
 

The Millersport Lions wish to publicly thank all of the members of the clubs that are the 
backbone and foundation of the Sweet Corn Festival:  Baltimore Lions Club, Glenford 
Lions Club, Heath Lions Club, Hebron Lions Club, Logan Lions Club, Millersport Lion-
ess Club, New Albany Lions Club, Pickerington Lions Club, and Rushville Union Lions 
Club. The District 13-K Lions working together as a team representing many other 
clubs will operate a game booth again this year to help raise funds for Lion charities. 
 
PDG Larry & Lion Char Roberts provide a classic car and drive the District Governor in 
style in the Grand Parade. We are also appreciative of the        
numerous members of the District Cabinet that attend and help all 
of the clubs participating during the four day event. 
 
The corn will sure be sweet, but the Lions teamwork will be even 
sweeter, so make plans to show your support for Governor Richard and CST Sharon 
Sweeney in the Wednesday evening Grand Parade, see Diamond Rio in concert on 
Friday night and Jo Dee Messina performing on Saturday night. There will be plenty of 
delicious food, lots of contests, a large midway, games for all ages, nightly tractor pulls, 
and a chance to win $10,000.00. Come see why we are earresistible! Check us out at 
www.sweetcornfest.com 

 
       Submitted by Lion Ron Keller, Festival General Chairman 
 

Millersport Lions Club 

http://www.sweetcornfest.com
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The Hebron Lions 

met June 5th to 

paint the curbs by 

the fire hydrants in 

Hebron.   

This was a  

Community Service 

Project. Twelve  

members helped 

on this project. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(From left to right-back row) Lion Bill McAfee, 

treasurer, Lion Eileen Null, Lion Tamer, Lion 

Diane Coram, director, Lion Vicki Boggs, 

membership chair & secretary, Lion Bobette 

Grimm, president, PDG John Shreve 

(performed the installation), (2nd row) Lion 

Debbie Marshall, 1st Vice, and Lion Jack    

Coram, Tail twister.     

                                            

  Belpre Club helps to beautify the 

city..  
 
The Belpre Club  
participated in the city 
wide project, “Belpre in  
Bloom “ event. The club 
added a few  
baskets of color and 
 

 
some gravel with a 
few yard decorations 
to spruce the area 
around the club 
house.  

Belpre Lions Club 
Install their 2014-2015 Officers 

Hebron Lions Club 

Reno Lions Club 

You will not to miss the annual    

 RENO LIONS CRUISE 

Lots of good food, fun entertainment 

and FANTASTIC fellowship!  Hope 

to see you there.  

Pictured is Lion Scott Stemm  
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The East Knox Lions Club of Howard, OH has 

purchased an iPad for a recently graduated    student of the East 

Knox School system.  The student, a young lady, is legally blind 

with tunnel vision and will need considerable help to achieve her 

goal of  becoming a journalist. The unique capabilities of the 

iPad will be of great assistance to her in life and at college in the 

fall.  This is the same young lady to whom we gave scholarship 

funds.  

An Apple iPad has voice recognition and voice feedback to    

interface with all the Applications.  It can be used to dictate    

documents, read emails, read books, navigate via GPS and lots 

more. Its technology has become a lifeline to visually           

handicapped persons. 

Lion Jerry Lindstrom of the East Knox Lions headed the effort to get donations totaling $1200 

from the club, friends of the club, funds facilitated by the Knox Community Foundation and the 

First Congregational  Church. 

She was taken to the Apple store where she got the iPad and keyboard/cover.  Apple employees 

set it up totally as hers and downloaded special Apps that she will need to make it work for 

her.  She was really excited and learned very fast. 

This is the second device the  East Knox Lions Club has worked to gather funds for recently.  In 

March 2013, they headed the efforts to provide a computer assisted “Optical Reader” for a   

kindergartner.  It allowed her to read the blackboard and written material.  Its need was totally   

different than the iPad. 

East Knox Lions Club 

Jessica and Lion Jerry Lindstrom  

with her new iPad.  

Provides an Apple iPad for local student  

(Pictured below) 

Jessica with the 

Apple iPad  

instructor  

assisting her  

Jessica is using 

her iPad and 

learning all the 

different  

functions it has 

for her to use in 

the future. 

Governor Richard and Lion Althea 

are enjoying a time of relaxing at the 

East Knox picnic. 
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Frazeysburg Lions Club 
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Heath Lions Club 

The Heath Lions Club’s Fried Baloney Booth 

was selected as the most patriotic decorated 

booth at Heath’s Star Spangled Celebration last 

week. The club was presented a check in the 

amount of $100 by Mayor Mark Johns for  

winning the contest.   Pictured with the mayor 

are some of the Lions that helped decorate the 

booth. (From left to right) are Lions Ken Scott, 

Virginia Rardain, Mayor Johns, and Bill Sisco. 

Other Heath Lions not pictured that helped 

with the decorating are Jerry Boyles, Amanda 

Scott, and Cindy Prince. Esther Moore             

designed the booth decorations and she and 

Fran Heimerl donated the materials. The Heath 

Lions said that the $100 first place prize will 

be used for charitable causes within the city of 

Heath.  

 

Ohio Lions  

District 13K 

Diabetes 

Awareness 

Chair PDG Don 

DeVault         

attended a  re-

cent meeting of 

the Heath Lions Club and presented Heath 

Lion Cindy Prince with the “Knight for Sight 

Award.” Cindy had been nominated for the 

award by Heath Lions President Vickie      

Boychan. The “Knight for Sight Award” is 

presented to individuals who have made      

significant contributions to sight preservation 

programs. Cindy has helped with the Licking 

County Center for the Visually Impaired      

annual spaghetti dinner, she is an Eye Express 

driver who delivers donated eye tissue from 

Licking Memorial Hospital to the Ohio Lions 

Eye Bank in Columbus, and she works all 

Heath Lions fund raising projects that raise 

funds for sight preservation.  

Knight for Sight Award presented... 

(Pictured on right)  

Heath Lion  and State Farm retiree Cindy Prince 

presented Heath Lions Club President Virginia 

Rardain with a $500 grant from State Farm   

Insurance which was awarded by State Farm in 

recognition of Lion Cindy’s many hours of   

volunteer work as a Heath Lion  

Grant given for Volunteerism service! 
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Zanesville Host Lions 

Annual Golf Outing held.. 

 

 

 

 

 

Funnel Cake Delight! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Upcoming Funnel Cake Events: 
Unfortunately the Baltimore Festival was  

cancelled this year. However, look for them at.. 

The Millersport Sweet Corn Festival on 

Wednesday August 27th thru Saturday August 

30th. Come on out and support this  

delicious treat they are famous for providing.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PDG George still has the touch to cook those 

steaks to perfection.  

 

Sets some goals for the Baltimore Club... 

Lets try to get 6 new     
members this year!!! We 
can do it if we just ask our 
friends, relatives and                             
neighbors.  
Let's have fun and tell others to 

come and join in with us.   

 

BALTIMORE MAYOR announces  

A FREE Wind quintet concert took 

place at the Lancaster Festival  

Sunday, July 19th 7 p.m. at the 

Christ United Methodist church 

Baltimore Lions Club   

The winning team was Dana Hoisington,  

Bob Bauman, and Art Brate.  

The club held their annual golf outing 

at Pleasant Valley Golf Course on  

June 28th.  

One for 

each pocket 

of the game  

WE SERVE  

 The Zanesville Host Lions will be receiving 

two new members into their club at their         

        August meeting.  They also are    

             helping with the “Tools for     

   School” program and will be      

              having a Red Cross Blood  

             drive on AUGUST 4th.  
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As you read this, the first month of our Lions year is over.   

What were the results from last year? 

How many individuals were “Served” by our Lion activities and donations? 

How many additional individuals could we “Serve” with additional Lions? 

The 2013 – 2014 membership results for District 13 K: 

We added 82 new Lions in our 50 clubs. 

Thirteen of our clubs were up in membership at the end of the year by a total of 

24 members. 

We dropped 136 members during the year (22 of this number were deceased). 

Twenty-three of our clubs were down in membership by a total of 78 members. 

The result is we started July 1st with 1346 members in 50 clubs (Previous year 

started with 1400 members in 51 clubs). 
 

I want to CONGRATULATE the following clubs who were up in membership this 

past year: 

           Zone 

Alexander  +3 8   

Amanda   +1 4 

Beverly   +2 7 

Chauncey Dover +1 8 

Glenford   +1 5 

Hebron   +1 3 

Licking Valley  +2 3 

Logan   +1 4 

Newark   +3 3 

Pataskala   +4 2 

Pickerington  +1 4 

Roseville   +1 5 

Zanesville Host  +3 6 

I would encourage someone from each of these clubs to share with all of us what 

you have been doing as a club to GROW your membership.  Please send your 

thoughts and actions you have taken to increase your membership to me at: lion-

greg@outlook.com .  I would like to compile what you write and share with Lions 

through this District Bulletin.                                  (continues on next page) 

mailto:liongreg@outlook.com
mailto:liongreg@outlook.com
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Lion MM Train...(continued from page 12)  

 

    Zone Meetings 

I will be attending all of the zone meetings in August.  I would appreciate being 

able to present a Lions Membership Matters Round Tuit to every Membership 

Director from each Club in the District at these meetings.  Please come to the 

zone meetings and share your success stories with others.  Lions learn and are    

encouraged by other Lions.  I look forward to meeting and sharing with hundreds 

of Lions at these seven Zone Meetings (Zones 4 & 5 will have a joint meeting). 

    Round Tuit Inscription (information) 

This is a Round Tuit.  Guard it with your life.  Tuits are hard to come by,           

especially the round one.  It will help you become a much more successful person.  

For years you’ve heard people say “I’ll do this when I get a round tuit.”  Now that 

you have one you can accomplish all those things you put aside until you got this 

Round Tuit. 

Announcement 

There will be a meeting of interested Lions at the Rushville Clubhouse;  

August 18 @ 5:00 pm.  The focus of the meeting will be how to obtain and keep 

young individuals as members in our Lions Clubs.  This is before the Zones 4 & 5    

meeting.  This focused meeting will end about 6:00 pm to not interfere with the 

Zone Meeting activities.  Please consider being a part of this meeting if you can. 

Yours in Lionism, 

Lion Greg Randolph 

GMT Coordinator, District 13 K 

Phone: 740-401-0207 
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To all my Fellow Lions: 

I will not be attending any of the zone meetings, except my own Zone 3, in the month 

of August, (and that is, IF I am able); nor will I be attending the first cabinet meeting 

either.  This is due to the fact that the chemo drugs during the treatment months four 

and five, have had some severe side effects.  Once I have completed with the final and 

sixth treatment in August, I am thinking positive that I will be in remission.   The     

governor has designated one or two Lions to help me cover Round One Zone meetings 

during this period so I don’t not have to travel.  All of this is temporary.  Thank you for 

your help and understanding. 

NOTE - Checks from Diabetes Awareness should be sent and made payable to 

O.L.E.R.F.  (Ohio Lions Eye Research Foundation) AND THEN  in the memo section 

of the check, put Diabetes Awareness and mail to PDG Don DeVault, per Lions          

Directory.  

Please keep PDG Don and Lion Irma in thoughts and prayers as they go through all of 

this.   

Update is from Lion Sandy Crossan, Given by PDG Don DeVault. 

Message from PDG Don DeVault: 

Diabetes  

Awareness  
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Alexander Leos 

Philo Leo Thundercats 

Leo Advisor Dianne Smith will be  

conducting a LEO assembly in the fall. 

Last year Leos have graduated and the 

club needs to rebuild a start new. 
 

FYI Until the school year 

resumes, the Alexander Leos 

will not have any regular 

meetings, however they will 

be helping at the Athens 

County Fair and the Albany 

Community Fair. Leo  

Advisor Jim McHarg will be 

starting the year with 75 

Leos!  

Submitted by Leo Advisor,  

 Jim McHarg  

 

   WE SERVE 

Belpre Leos 

The Philo Leo Thundercats helped out at the 

Philo Fireman's Festival Parade on 

Saturday July 12th. They passed out candy 

along the parade route to many happy  

children. Also pictured is Leo Advisor Sue 

Durant. Their next project is a fund raiser at 

Reality Farms on July 26th.  

LEO Abby Lutz, who is a 

charter member of the club, 

who is now in college, and 

Lion and Leo Advisor Sue 

Durant.  

Leos continue to 

shine!! 
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It was held on Friday, July 11th from 9pm until 3am on 

Saturday July 12th at our city park Foundation Park in 

Pataskala.  We had eight teams, each paying $150.00 to 

play in the double elimination kickball tournament and 

the Pataskala Lions Club helped us with concessions 

and umpiring and of course the Leos had many many 

hours prepping for, running it, and cleaning up after the 

event. 
 

The Glow in the Dark aspect was really neat and in  

addition to painting bases with glow in the dark paint we had glow in the dark kick balls and 

each team had to have glowing uniforms.  The best team uniform was awarded flashing light 

pins and certificates, and the 1st and 2nd place teams earned a lighted trophy.  Black lights 

were used to luminate scoreboards, made by the Leos.  We also put glow sticks inside balloons 

and used glow necklaces for decoration, it was a REALLY fun time! 

South West Licking Leo Club  

Held their first annual GLOW in the   

DARK KICKBALL TOURNAMENT 

Team Kicking 

Grass, 2nd 

place winners 

are located on 

the left side and                    

Team Sally’s 

Hearth              

is on the right 

side.  

Celebrating 

being 1st place. 

Team  

Dynamic 

Construction  

consisted of 

players from 

the town’s 

Police  

Department 

Other Team names were: 

Team Murdoch Maulers (Best Uniform),  

Team Brew Crew,  

Team Benchwarmers,  

Team One Kick Wonders, and  

Team 7th Grade (because the last time 

they played kickball was 7th grade).   
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 ZONE 3  
Date: Tuesday, August 19th 
 

Place: Buckingham House 
     Corner of Sixth and Church Street 
 Newark, OH  
 

Menu:  Meat loaf, mashed potatoes, 
 green beans, tossed salad,  
 dessert, and beverage 
 

Cost: $10.00 

Time: 6:00 pm (dinner)  
 Meeting at 7:00 pm 
 

RSVP’S due: Friday, August 15th  

 Contact Lion John Brown at  
 740-344-6201 

Hosting Club:  Newark Lions Club 

 

 
ZONES 1  Date:  Tuesday,  August 26th 
 

         Place: Fiesta Mexicana 
   997 Coshocton Ave. 
   Mount Vernon, OH    
Menu: check out: (www.fiestamexicanas.com) 
Cost: purchase of meal selected  $7.50 up 
 

Time: 6:30 pm social/dinner at 7 pm 
 

RSVP’S due: by August 20th to  
  Lion Mary Bumpus 
  740-485-0115 
 

If any District officer would like to speak, please notify Lion 
Mary prior to that date. You will be limited to no more than 
three minutes!  
   

Hosting Club: Mount Vernon Club  
There are two Fiesta Mexicana Restaurants in Mt. 

Vernon. We are meeting at the Coshocton Ave. one  

(St. Rte 36.)  It is located in mall across from Lowe’s.  

ZONE 2 
Date: Monday, August 25th 
 

Place: Pataskala Nazarene Church  
 8100 Hazelton-Etna Road 
 Pataskala, OH 43062 
 

Menu: Chicken & noodles, mashed     
 potatoes, green beans, slaw, roll 
 and cake. Coffee or Tea  
 

Cost: $13.00 
 

Time: 7:00 pm 
 

RSVP’S due:  Wednesday, August 20th 

 Contact: tpotter@outlook.com  

Hosting Club:  Etna 
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(cont.)Dates and locations: 

 

    

 

ZONE 8 
Date: Thursday ,  August 21th 
 

Place:  Ponderosa 
 East State Street 
 Athens, OH 43724 
 

Menu: from the Menu 
Cost: Your choice (includes tax & tip) 

Time: 7:00 pm 
RSVP’S due: Any questions contact: 
 Zone 8 Chair  

 Lion Laura Jordan 
 740-590-9111 
 lionsserve@yahoo.com  
Hosting Club:  Chauncey Dover  
Program: Speaker to review Secretary 
      and Treasurer duties 

ZONE 7 
Date: Tuesday, August 12th 
 

Place: Lori’s Family Restaurant 
 17020 McConnelsville Road 
 Caldwell, OH 43724 
 740-732-4711 
 

Menu: Grilled Chicken Breast Dinner 
Cost: $16.00 (includes tax & tip) 

Time: 7:00 pm 
RSVP’S due: 

 AUGUST 1st  (absolute deadline) 
Please send your reservations to Asst. Zone 

Chair,   Lion Stephanie Wiles 
 740-525-2704 
 swiles@wmoa1490.com 
Hosting Club:  Noble County 

 
ZONE 6 
Date: Wednesday,  August 20th 
 

Place:  East Fultonham  
  Methodist Church 
 6945 Elm Street 
 East Fultonham, OH   
 

Menu: TBA in August issue 
Cost: $10.00  (tentative) 

Time: 7:00 pm 
RSVP’S due: To Lion Tom by  
AUGUST 10th or at the cabinet 
meeting ttewks@roadrunner.com 
or 740-221-4414 
Hosting Club:  Limestone Valley 

A NOTE FROM 

the 

NEWSLETTER  

EDITOR 

  

Greetings Fellow Lions,  

Many thanks to the kind notes sent to me about 

the newsletter. I really appreciate your feed back. 

A special thank you to everyone who sent me  

information to put in the newsletter. It is really 

exciting to get information from each of you about 

your clubs and what is happening .  We are so 

blessed in 13K with hard working and community 

minded Lion Clubs. There are so many areas of 

service you do that we aren't even aware of.  Keep 

up the G R E A T job and continue to send me 

YOUR news!! 

            Your support is DEEPLY appreciated!       

                         Lion Miss Vicki 
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              From  

     International...  

OHIO LIONS marching at International with 

that Buckeye Pride! Left, left, left, right left!  

PID Steve Sherer and Lion Mary Ellen share a big 

Ohio smile to everyone!  

PID Jerry                                       Smith 

and PDG                                    Judy are 

walking  with         other Ohio 

Lions to  be sure                    we are seen  

World wide.  

(Left to Right) Don Robinette (District J),  

Jeff Hillis (B), John Stalder (G),            

Barb Sorkin (D), Roger Dixon (H),           

Pam Abrams (C), Lynn Thomas (F),    

Marv Crawford (A), Richard Sweeney (K), 

and Karl Cox (E).  

District Governor Richard and Lion Sharon. 
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Continues ... 

Say good bye to that “elect”   

ribbon because it is NOW        

Official. We present to you…

Governor Richard Sweeney of 

MD 13K of OHIO!! 

Pictured with Governor Richard and 

Lion Sharon is Orlando from          

Recognition  Services. He helped     

design the pins for Governor Richard 

and Lion Sharon. They had their pin 

set on exhibit at the pin booth in     

Canada. Lion Sharon is holding the     

display of the pins.  

Looks like the Governor and Lion 

Sharon are ready to chow down, or 

did they just finish a yummy meal? 

Either way rub a dub dub bring on 

the grub! 

Lion Kitty and PCC Ron Keller  

along with 13B IPDG Francis 

Hensel cheers on the speaker. 

PDG Ed Otte is looking on at 

the International Ceremonies. 


